June minutes

June 20, 2022

Supervisor Busman and members of the Board

First of all, we thank the Board for agreeing to move forward with a much-needed analysis of Lakeshore Drive's ongoing issues from a trusted and independent road professional. This decision gave us all some confidence that we might finally get the information needed to improve Lakeshore Drive (which is the only way we can reach our 33 properties). Or at the very least the report would help us know how to improve the specific areas that are consistently, rapidly and seriously deteriorating to the point where some delivery services have recently refused to drive on it.

While we appreciate your approval to move forward with the analysis, (which the engineer said would be completed within 30 days) we hope you can help us understand why there is still no agreement in place after the 120 days that have passed since the Board authorized it

We don't want to believe that the Board intends to renege on the first meaningful step we've seen to address the serious issues impacting Lakeshore Drive and your many constituents who live there.

We hope that that you can help us regain some trust that our elected representatives respect us, that you're truly listening, and that you are interested representing us, in the way that it appears that you are representing others in the Township. We hope that we'll see some action now, without any further delay.

We can expect that a majority of the 33 Lakeshore Drive owners will be here for the July meeting, to hear the results from the analysis that was promised five months earlier.

I'm providing a printed copy of my comments to each of you, and I expect that it will be included in the record of this meeting as correspondence received by the Board.

Tom Richards 11305 Lakeshore Drive